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House Projects
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The big pour – July 2014!
Our backyard is being converted to a multi-purpose sports court.  The slab will be covered with a special synthetic grass-like carpet.  Special thanks to the six men of Fall 1975 for contributing half the cost of this project, and for F’75 Bozo for providing expert project management.  The chapter and ACB are paying for the other half of the project’s cost.  Last year the nearly 40-year-old, decomposing, redwood hot tub and deck (1976) were removed for safety reasons.  That area still needs to be addressed.
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Fall 1975 photo from their 30 year reunion in 2006:  Bozo, Bubbles, Ham, Oskie, Sparky, Gumby.
The six man class of Fall 1975 is donating 50% of the cost of the chapter’s new sports court in the backyard.  The chapter and ACB are each contributing 25%.  Fall ‘75’s Rick “Bozo” Rengel, architect, past Chapter President, and past ACB VP / Housing, is providing project management.  Thanks Bozo!  The project’s estimated total cost is about $18,000.
According to Mark “Gumby” Moseley, past Chapter President, “Why wouldn’t Fall ’75, the best pledge class Epsilon Rho has ever seen, not want to give back for all the wonderful times and memories?  When all six of us reunited at Poly Royal in 2006 for our 30th anniversary, Oskie came up with the idea while we toured the house.  Hopefully the sports court will instill pride in the house since the active chapter raised a quarter of the money towards the project.  We hope the brotherhood will grow stronger with a place to play basketball and volleyball - friendly competition between the brothers or pledge classes has to be a good thing.  I personally have some great memories of playing volley ball on the lawn.”  
